
Adult Leader Meeting                                         April 19th, 2005   
 
Attendees: Ferrell Moultrie, Maggie Franz, Marsha Egbert, Rick McNealy, 
James Poole, Erin Feichtner, Vicki and Karl Mattle, Janet Earnest, Tim 
Watkins, Gail Luttrell, Jerry Richstein, Caron Frazier, John McFarland and 
Mary Pfau. 
 

1. Cumberland trip: 2 Scouts have not paid deposit. One ASM and his 
son may not be able to go. We have 1 driver, 7 Scouts and no ASM at 
present. Mr. Decker is a maybe. Mr. Breitkreuz is the adult signed up 
to go. We need to see if we an ASM or other adult willing to go. BSA 
requires a trained leader, but our Troop requires a trained ASM. 
Deposit is due on 5/2/- $40.00. 

2. New Scout Campout is done and was a success. No injuries, and 
almost everyone had a good time. Some Scouts cannot wait until the 
next trip. A comment from one parent, he did not like camping until 
this weekend and now he has changed his mind. The idea of 
separating boys from their parents has received positive feedback. 

3. First Aid Campout: June 24-26th. Very important for new Scouts. Mr. 
Moultrie will be teaching Safe Swim Defense/ Safety Afloat 
(SSD/SA) to interested adults. It is important to get adults trained due 
to there being a lot of water activities in Scouts. The more adults 
trained, the better program we can offer to the boys. There will also be 
swim checks for summer camp and Aquatic Merit badges offered. 
Sign up sheets will be at the May 2nd meeting. 

4. Mr. Como is taking SSD/SA on April 30th to be able to pass boys off 
for the swim checks. Adults also need to pass a swim test if going to 
Summer Camp. There must be 1 trained adult per 20 boys. 

5. April 30th: This is also Summer Camp Physicals. Arrive early, around 
8am to ensure to get seen. Cost is $2. Any Scouts older than the 
Penguin Patrol will probably need one as well as the adults. Adults 
over 40 need a Class 3 and can be done here. Flower baskets will also 
arrive and Scouts need to pick up their orders. Questions? Gail 
Luttrell. 

6. Summer Camp: Next payment due at May 2nd Meeting. $65.00 
7. Spring Camporee and O/A event. We need one Scout from this group 

to help with a service project on Saturday. We will meet at the Church 
at 6pm. Eat before you come. If your scout is a candidate, then parents 



may want to be there. 2 O/A representatives and the Chaplain will be 
there. 

8. May 1st: Eagle Court of Honor: Mark Braswell, Jeremy and Jason 
Earnest. 4pm at MVUMC. There will be food after the ceremony. 
Please plan to attend. 

9. May 2nd: Troop and Parent’s Meeting. Troop Elections. We will elect 
a Senior Patrol Leader, and he appoints an Assistant Patrol Leader. 
We have 2 tickets: Michael McFarland and Eric Neas; and Matt 
Lynch and Matt Slothers. Troop Positions will be open. SPL and 
ASPL decide who gets the positions. Scouts should write down every 
position they are interested in doing. 

10. May 6th-8th: Patrol Campouts. This is a requirement for Patrol Leaders 
to get their leadership credit by making sure they have this campout 
planned and sees it happen. An alternate date can be used, but the 
final plan should be ready to present by PLC on April 24th.  

11. May 9th: Patrol elections. This does not involve the New Scouts. 
Patrols elect a new Patrol Leader. Scouts can transfer to another 
Patrol, but there are rules. No Scout can be orphaned and left behind. 
Patrol must have at least 6 Scouts and no more than 12-14. Patrol 
must have a Patrol Leader and an ASM. No Patrols split until 
approved by PLC. Patrol Leader cannot be elected if he is not present 
unless he has agreed to run for the Patrol Leader. 

12.  Troop is getting plastic shelves for the shed. Parent help is needed to 
help with the Troop’s equipment. For more information contact Tom 
Lynch. Several items are in need of repair. A request for 1-2 action 
packers and new bottles for bleach was made. There is a new card 
system for checking out and in equipment. 

13. May 13-15th or 20-22nd: O/A Ordeal. If a Scout is tapped out, he must 
attend one of these weekends. 

14. May 16th: Court Of Honor. Scouts will receive their ranks and Merit 
Badges. 

15. May 17th: Next Adult Leader Meeting. 
16. May 22nd: Den Chief Training. Last one until the fall. 
17. May29th: GreenBar: 3 Scouts have requested to go. 
18. June 10th-12th: River Tubing Campout; Kenny Murray is the ASM. 

Boys will be in their Patrols. Families will cook on their own or form 
a Patrol. Siblings need a swim check and should be a Cub Scout or 
older than first grade. 

19. July 22nd and 29th: BSA lifeguard Training. Busy 2 weekends with 
lectures and hands on training. Must be 14 years old. 



20. July 29th-31st: Mill Springs Lock In. 
21. GreenBar also is last week in July.  


